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Reception Curriculum Newsletter
Terms 1 and 2
Dear Parents/Carers
Welcome to the new school year. I hope that you and your children have had a lovely summer and that you are ready for a hardworking and enjoyable year. We have many interesting and exciting opportunities planned throughout Terms 1 and 2, and these are detailed below.
	Our topic this term is: All About Me

	Through the following areas of learning we will explore a range of personal and familiar topics. From painting pictures of our own houses from memory to painting a self portrait whilst looking in the mirror, we will begin to learn about one another and develop our class identity.

	Personal Social and Emotional Development
This is our primary focus this term. Initially we focus on settling into school. We are encouraging their independence by organising themselves and their belongings at the start and end of our school day, changing for PE and the importance of using kind hands and kind words with friends.

	Communication and Language
The use of language and widening our vocabulary will be encouraged through activities such as circle time, role play and our everyday activities. Discussion about books that are shared and our everyday experiences help support each child’s learning and give the opportunity to develop a verbal means of communication as we will discuss in our Open Doors Reading Workshop.
	Physical Development
The children will experience activities to develop their fine motor skills (eg. building with Lego, pencil and scissor control and threading activities.) They will learn gross motor skills through our PE sessions, yet also continuously in our outdoor area (eg. bikes, scooters, throwing and catching.) In PE we begin with floor based games and later in the term will use the large apparatus and wall bars.

	English
We share books daily as part of our continuous provision. We use ‘book talk’ (eg. author, illustrator, setting, characters and plot predictions) as a vital tool to encourage engagement and help develop early reading skills.
In phonics we will be following the Letters and Sounds program through Phase 1 and 2. This teaches the children listening skills and to recognise and apply the single letter sounds. 
	Maths
Through practical activities we will be learning to recognise, count and order to 10 and beyond. We will be learning to recognise and describe 2d shapes and starting to look at addition and subtraction.
We apply these skills throughout the day as well as during discrete focus sessions.
Each game is something the children can continue with independently during free choice sessions.

	Understanding the World
We will learn about different celebrations such as our own birthdays, the infamous Abingdon Fair, Divali and Christmas. They will have opportunities to develop their use of technology by exploring our ipads, laptops and interactive smart boards. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]A key aspect of this area is about personal experience. Our ‘All About Me’ topic encourages the children to talk about home and places that they have visited and allows them to develop their sense of self within the new class group.
	Expressive Arts and Design
We begin this year by creating our own plate portraits for our class display. There are opportunities to use all of our senses within the setting for example play dough, gloop and shaving foam and this helps aid our imaginative and descriptive language. Please excuse any squelchy squidgy slimy sand that may appear on garments (we are also practising how to put aprons on –an area of Physical Development!) 


	Important Information


	Characteristics of 
Effective Learning	
	This area of the curriculum underpins everything that we, as learners, experience. It looks at the skills we use and the way that we think and learn.
The 3 main aspects are:
· Playing and exploring – engagement
· Active learning – motivation
· Creating and thinking critically – thinking

Please see the separate hand outs for more information.


	Book bags

	· The book bags are for bringing home library books this term and also reading books in term 2.
· Please be aware that even if you receive school letters via Parentmail we do occasionally send out a “Reception Newsflash” so please check bags regularly. 
· We ask that no water bottles are carried in book bags because should they leak then books may be destroyed.

	PE
	· Thursday

Please ensure that PE kit is in school all term – we will send it home to be washed during the last week of each term (unless it needs an emergency wash.)

	Reading books & Library books
	· Library books will come home once a week for you to share at home. 
· Reading books will be sent home through a phased start during Term 2.

	Requests from Parents
· Please use the hand over book to inform us of changes to pick up at the end of the day. 
· Please name shoes – there are a lot of popular styles this year!
· Water only in class bottles – in keeping with our school policy.


	Key Dates

	
· Open Doors Workshop – Reading & Phonics – Wednesday 28th September 7-8pm  
· Early Years Christmas Celebration at Christ Church- we intend to visit with the Nursery children in December – please listen out for the date!



We would like to take this opportunity to welcome you to Reception and look forward to working with you and your children in this year ahead.
Signed  
Miss Head and Miss Morse
Reception Class Teachers
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